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Caroline Saccucci continued a split assignment as Dewey Program Manager and Acting CIP Program Manager.  A proposal to merge the Dewey and Cataloging in Publication Programs at the Library of Congress has been approved by Library management.  In January, key stakeholders will meet to discuss how to move forward with the reorganization.  Staff will be cross-trained in both Dewey and CIP policies and procedures.
At the end of FY2015, classifiers in the Dewey Program assigned the Dewey Decimal Classification (DDC) to 48,867 titles.  To date in FY2016, LC classifiers have assigned DDC to 7,936 records. In FY2015, the Dewey Program also contributed the Library of Congress Classification number to 1,852 clinical medical titles cataloged by the National Library of Medicine; to date in FY2016, 322 clinical medical titles have been assigned LCC by Dewey Program staff.
The Dewey Program is developing AutoDewey to map sports biographies between DDC and LCC.  This enhancement will help to reduce the workload in the discipline of sports and recreation from coming to the Dewey Section as this material will be fully processed in the regular cataloging workflow.  Public and school libraries, in particular, will benefit from standardized DDC assignment in these areas.

Caroline Saccucci helped to coordinate a day-long OCLC Member Forum, co-sponsored by the Americas Regional Council, at the Library of Congress on Dec. 1, 2015.  Representative from approximately 80 OCLC member institutions participated in the event.

Dr. Carol Bean, former OCLC assistant editor of the Dewey Decimal Classification, left OCLC on September 8, 2015.  

Alex Kyrios began his position with OCLC as an assistant editor of the Dewey Decimal Classification on November 2, 2015. He came from the Folger Shakespeare Library, Washington, D.C..  Before that, he was a metadata librarian / cataloger at the University of Idaho.  Four years ago, he was an OCLC intern at the Library of Congress and worked on Abridged Edition 15.  He has an MLS from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill and an undergraduate degree in English from the College of William & Mary.

